1-49 South update

Monday, September 18, 2023

[-49 South traffic lanes are now open for regular traffic.

Caddo Sheriff's Office deputies are investigating an early morning vehicle versus pedestrian accident on 1-49
South and the Mayo Road Overpass, said Sheriff Steve Prator.

Right now, [-49 South is closed, and traffic is being diverted onto Bert Kouns Industrial Loop with the assistance
of the Shreveport Police Department. [-49 South is closed until further notice.




